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Claims; 

Our claim for May of 2019 is $177,491.15. The claim for May of 2018 was for 

$195,967.64. We served 21 days in 2019 and 22 days in 2018.  

You will see the total number for the year on the Breakfast & Lunch report. The 

report shows that we increased our lunch numbers a little to 1,868. If we showed 

the comparison for breakfast, the numbers would be way down from last year.  

Projects; 

We started all of our summer programs. Migrant school started on June 3rd and 

will finish on June 27th. Summer school and Lunch in the Park started on June 10th. 

Summer school will end on July 19th and Lunch in the Park will end on July 26th. 

We so far have seen a big improvement in number for the Lunch in the Park 

program. Migrant school and summer school numbers are about the same as last 

year. 

We have finished our application for next year for the NLSP and SBP.  The State of 

Idaho has approved the application and we are set to go for the next school year. 

Our food bids have gone out to our suppliers and we should be seeing them come 

back by the end of June. We will then go through the bids and make the awarded 

bids by lowest bidder. We do a line item bid for our food, paper and supply items. 

We will be hiring at least three new full time cooks for the new school year. We 

had two cooks retire and one changed positions to become an aide. We will also 

be looking for sub cooks. 


